

District 5 Oregon Area 58

Meeting Minutes

April 10th, 2022

Meeting was opened with the Serenity Prayer at 4pm.

Attending: Carrie B (DCM), Jamie S (ADCM), Christine B (Secretary), Kimber J (Treasurer), Joe H (Archives), Ron B (CPC), Rob L (CTF), Walt W (Corrections), Artha P (PI), John S (Website), Frank W (Attitude Adjustment, GSR), Amanda B (Firing Line, GSR), Carmack (Mens Book Study, GSR), Mario H (New Horizons, GSR), Sarah S (New Horizons, AGSR), Charles K (We Are Not A Glum Lot, GSR), Derek H (Primary Purpose, GSR), Pete (Redmond Early Risers, AGSR), John K (Redmond Rebels, GSR), Shannon M (Rising In Recovery, GSR), Todd H (Steps To Sobriety, GSR), Jake M (Tuesday Night AA, GSR), Towner M (Tumalo Group, GSR), Brandon (Weathering The Storm, GSR), Brenna L (WFS, GSR).

Welcome to new GSRs: Jake M (Tuesday Night AA, GSR), Pete L (Redmond Early Risers, AGSR)

Tradition 4 Presentation: (Short Form) Each group should be autonomous except in matters affecting other groups or A.A. as a whole.

(Long Form) With respect to its own affairs, each A.A. group should be responsible to no other authority than its own conscience. But when its plans concern the welfare of neighboring groups also, those groups ought to be consulted. And no group, regional committee, or individual should ever take any action that might greatly affect A.A. as a whole without conferring with the trustees of the General Service Board. On such issues our common welfare is paramount.

<https://docs.google.com/document/d/10vdE2xdz0qb5ESov2qzJlDfkmqvfbkBEQxs83-Qel/edit?usp=sharing>

District Secretary – Christine B.

A motion was made to accept the minutes of the March meeting as written, by Joe H and was seconded by Walt W. **Motion Passed.**

Treasurer Report – Kimber J.

Hi District 5,

My name is Kimber J and I am a grateful recovering alcoholic.

Reported March: Group contributions: \$379.00, Expenses \$367.08, Ending Balance \$5,961.46.

I know that many of our groups have not been sending money to the District in attempts to help with other needs. I would encourage you to meet with your groups in order to revisit that decision in order to reach our budget goals for this year.

Thank you for letting me be of service,
Kimber J
541-788-4771
Treasurer@district5aa.org

A motion was made to accept the March Treasurer's report as delivered by Artha P and was seconded by Carmack. **Motion Passed.**

DCM Report – Carrie B.

District 5: GSRs and Committee Chairs, I've had the pleasure of taking some phone calls from some of you over this past month. It has been a joy being of service in this way and being able to answer your questions! Even getting to know some of you a little better. I'm so glad you are taking advantage of picking up the phone, and sharing your service experiences with me! That's what I'm here for. I'd like to remind everyone that I'm here not only by phone, but I am more than happy to facilitate your group inventory, bring your group a Tradition presentation or if you would like to invite me to your business meeting I can put it on my calendar ahead of time and come give a 5-10 minute District 5 presentation to your group and answer any questions your group may have about general service and the many committees we have serving District 5. That's my number one job as your DCM.

We have a **District Workshop Coming up THIS SATURDAY!** PLEASE announce far and wide. The Tradition/Concept Literature Studies are going good. Thank you to the GSRs and Committee Chairs who have been the presenters. The feedback from local fellowship has been that people wish this one were on line. I was hoping to see more GSRs and Committee Chairs attending as the weather gets nicer, but if numbers stay low in person and requests continue for these to be online, we may have to look into moving these studies to our Zoom Room.

Committee chairs, please take advantage of our website calendar. When you have a committee meeting scheduled, please remember to send all the info to John, our website chair, so that he can get it put on the calendar. Also, make sure to **check the calendar before scheduling your committee meeting to make sure you are not scheduling on the same day as another local event. Intergroup events are on the calendar too. PLEASE be mindful of cooperating and not planning anything on the same day as other local events.** GSRs, please utilize this online calendar to make your announcements at your home group. The online calendar also includes any Intergroup special events, activities, or meetings. [Find the Calendar here: http://district5aa.org/calendar](http://district5aa.org/calendar)

Area 58:

The Oregon area assembly is NEXT MONTH! If you havent blocked out the time in your schedule yet, now would be a good time to do so. When: May 20th – May 22nd, 2022 Where: Zoom – <http://tiny.cc/area58assembly> OR IN PERSON Please register here: <http://area58.wufoo.com/forms/ps0vm510soiv7h> Remember to invite members of your Home group along with you. I will be available after this meeting to answer questions about this upcoming Assembly, and/or your involvement. On that note, please don't hesitate to reach out to me by phone or email for any reason any time.

GSO/AAWS: The General Service Conference is THIS MONTH LIVE IN NEW YORK!

Hopefully you all had an opportunity to get your group's conscience around this year's agenda items to your Delegate. This is how our voice is heard.

And lastly, Box 459 Newsletter is out. It's a great issue and includes some details about the GSOs "Day of Sharing" we had with 19 representatives from other 12 step fellowships such as Narcotics Anonymous, Alanon Family Groups, Heroin Anonymous, Overeaters Anonymous... fellowships that although we don't affiliate with, we cooperate with, to help everyone find the fellowship that is right for them as all these fellowships have their own singleness of purpose. This event was chaired by Craig W. from the Group services desk at the GSO. *Craig W. coincidentally will also be our speaker on Saturday at the District 5 workshop.*

Thank you for trusting me to serve your District.

In Gratitude, and Service,
Carrie B. D5 DCM
541-788-7276

Alternate DCM Report- Jamie S.

Hello District 5! My name is Jamie and I am an alcoholic. My homegroup is The Firing Line Group Of Alcoholics Anonymous. It is my pleasure to be serving as your Alternate District Committee Member for District 5.

Recent workshops: 3/19 District 5 had hosted an online workshop on 12 step calls and sponsorship. We had 55 LOCAL members attend! 4/2 had been the in-person Grapevine/Archives workshop. It is extremely disheartening that only 10 attendees showed up to a workshop that had been planned for 3 months. One of the reasons we have been having one online and one in person is because the DCM and myself got feedback from GSRS that they and their groups prefer in person. However, If minimal attendance is happening, we will keep workshops online for the time being.

The next workshop 2022 will be online **next Saturday April 16th**, Titled "What Are The 3 Legacies?" from **10-11:30AM**. Join Zoom Meeting

<https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86903101724?pwd=YUdJV1VGSDBFdTjYOEJGT1VaalV4UT09>

Meeting ID: **869 0310 1724**

Passcode: **164**

I have been attending in person meetings to make necessary announcements of events going on at the District. I would like to get some help from Committee Chairs and GSRS to attend with me at meetings that do not have a GSR and to make your announcements. I will GLADLY make that work.

My number is 971 297 5419

I would like to continue to encourage GSRs and committee chairs to attend the Traditions/Concepts meeting held at the Trinity Episcopal Church Downtown Bend @ 4pm on the 1st, 3rd and 5th Sunday of each month. It is an opportunity for GSRs to learn more about our Traditions and for Committee Chairs to make necessary announcements.

I would like to thank all volunteers that signed up for the last in person workshop. We greatly appreciate you taking the time to be of service.

In love and service, Jamie S

Unfinished Business

- Tabled motion for corrections - To increase Corrections 2022 Budget to \$3,400.00.
Motion passed.
- Tabled motion to set a time and date aside from the regular district meeting for all GSRs, Alt GSRs, Committee Chairs, and District Officers to meet in person and have an outside facilitator for the District Inventory. **-Date set for June 11th, 2022, 10:00am, 2 hours. Carrie will send out questions. Please write out your answers before the meeting.**

Committee Reports

Assembly Host Committee: Christine B.

I will be attending a meeting of the Hybrid Meetings ad hoc Committee and next month's Assembly to see how all of that works.

Access Committee: [Vacant - Learn More](#)

Archives: Joe H.

Joe made a small Archive presentation at the district 5 archives/grapevine/La Vina last Saturday at the bend library. Valorie's 3 sided presentation board found in the storage came in very handy. She did a great job building it. All District 5 flyers are being printed and displayed at the Tumalo Friday 7pm speaker meeting. John the Webmaster gave Joe access to make changes to District 5 Archives. Christine agreed to be Joe's service sponsor. Looking forward to much guidance and success. Joe will start uploading flyers, and last month's meeting notes, this week.

Cooperation With the Professional Community (CPC): Ron B.

My name is Ron I'm an alcoholic and the District 5 CPC Chair. We will finally be holding our first official District 5 CPC meeting at Deschutes County Library (downtown Bend) in the Brooks Room on April 23, at 2 to 4 PM. It will consist of a Healthcare Professionals packet making party with food, drinks, and a 'fun and free' raffle. We should be able to make OVER TWO HUNDRED packets available to distribute to District 5 GSRs and Group members. Our District 5 healthcare providers are about to get educated...helping serve A.A.'s Primary Purpose: to stay sober and help other alcoholics to achieve sobriety.

Can't wait!

(Made a suggestion that Archives contribute to newsletter).

Thank you for letting me be of service.

Your Brother in

A.A., Ron B

Ronald Bertram

CPC Chair, District 5

New Horizons Group

Cooperation With Treatment Facilities (CTF): Rob L.

Things are opening up in the land of treatment facilities! Your CTF committee is growing in response to the increasing demand for panels, and we still need more home groups to create a service position called the CTF representative. Contact Rob L. (District 5 CTF Chair) for more information at ctf@district5aa.org.

And in other CTF news:

- Ann P. and friends will be starting a Spanish-speaking CTF panel in Madras (it will begin by meeting on Zoom). If you are fluent in Spanish and would like to serve on one of these panels, please contact Ann at arpfing3@bendbroadband.com. Thanks, Ann!
- Our existing panels at Pfifer and Cascade Crest Transitions are going strong. Thanks to Brian W. of the Men's Thursday Book Study group and Vicki S. of the New Horizons group for their service as panel facilitators!
- Best Care of Bend has recently requested CTF panels on the first four Thursdays of the month. When the request came in we only had one facilitator. We put the call out to groups and the response was awesome! Thanks to Stephen N, Kendra L, and Emily Ann for stepping up to facilitate!
- The CTF committee is increasing our outreach to facilities, so we will be needing more people to join our committee and serve as panel facilitators. The Friday night Tumalo group recently created a service position and elected Heidi as their CTF rep. Will your home group be next?

(The We Are Not A Glum Lot Group is stepping up. Will explore options for meetings in treatment facilities).

In love and service,

Rob L.

District 5 CTF Chair

Corrections: Walt W.

Lots of activity in Corrections since last report. County Jails have started or are preparing to start in person meetings.

Deschutes County Jail – Bend Contacted Programs Director Deputy, who had just rotated in the position. Their schedule is to start in person meetings in May. In preparation for that, new applications need to be in by April 21 and interviews in May. All new applicants and existing volunteers are going to be required to attend the 8-hour orientation for all jail Volunteers (AA, NA, Religious, etc.) Sent the following Literature package to them. Listing here to give you an idea of available corrections Literature. o 10 ea., Pamphlet -A.A. in Prison: Inmate to Inmate o 8 ea., -Big Books (Soft Cover) o 10 ea., Pamphlet -It Sure Beats Sitting in A Cell o 10 ea., Pamphlet -Behind the Walls: A Message of Hope o 3 ea., -Big Book soft cover Spanish o 5 ea. GV Book Free on The Inside o 1 ea. Box of 30 GV Reprints o 5 ea. GV Prison Issue July 2016 o 5 ea. GV Prison Issue July 2017 o 5 ea. GV Prison Issue July 2019 o Cost \$289.90 Sent text messages to 56 Volunteers currently listed to see if they wanted to continue or be removed from list. To date received 37 responses (66%), 15 have moved or otherwise want to be removed, 22 want to continue. Recruiting o Have been going to different meetings to recruit new volunteers. So far have sent out 9 applications, none returned yet. Typically only half end up as Volunteers, so more are needed, but I can't go to all meetings. o With April 21 deadline would like if GSR's could help by announcing Corrections Volunteer Opportunities in their meetings. The commitment is going into the jail 2 hours once a month or being in reserve. Thank you. I expect application and instructions to be on D5 website soon.

Jefferson County Jail – Madras Contacted Jail Volunteer coordinator. They are making plans for in person meetings but no date yet. Asked for and received their Volunteer Application which will be on D5 Website soon. As with Deschutes County they want to do a "refresher" orientation. He agreed to receive Literature package as above and ordered same. Contacted AA Member Rick U, asked and he agreed to be D5 Corrections Committee contact for Jefferson

County Crook County Jail – Prineville Contacted Jail Coordinator. She seemed suspicious of me and why I had contacted them, like I was a salesman and wanted to get rid of me. Meetings seemed sporadic which is understandable as they are new to them. I offered to send literature, which was refused. Contacted AA Member Mark L, asked and he agreed to be D5 Corrections Committee contact for Crook County. I told him about the Literature and it was agreed to send the literature package to him and Members there would bring into the jail. I asked for an application to post on D5 website, but haven't received yet.

Thanks for the opportunity to be of service
Walt W.

Grapevine / La Vina: Vacant - Learn More

The District Grapevine/LaVina chair position remains open. We are still looking for a reliable, responsible member to fill this position. This position requires much time, reliable transportation and availability to get to most local events to set up the Grapevine table, sell subscriptions, books and distribute information.

The GV/LV Workshop the Distinct put on was great! LinMarie our area GV/LV Chair came from beaverton and put on an outstanding presentation. I was hoping that would have helped fill the position.

As DCM I have been trying to do all I can in this position in the interim until we get someone to take it over. Including cleaning up the inventory, restocking and reorganizing. I finally ordered a

subscription for the district. I have been holding off on this because I was hoping to have someone in the chair position by now and didn't want to go through an address change as to where they are sent each month. But I finally bit the bullet and bought a 2 year subscription for a total of \$88.14.

Anyone who is interested in this position should be assured they won't have to do it alone. I am here to help get them started and I am willing to spend as much time as needed training in.

For more info: <http://district5aa.org/grapevine>

GSRs, please continue announcing this open position. This position as well as the Literature Chair position and Access Chair position, should be in your report back to your group.

Yours is Service,
Carrie B
District 5 DCM
dcm@district5aa.org
541-788-7276

Literature: Vacant - Learn More

Public Information (PI): Artha P.

My name is Artha P., and I am an alcoholic. My homegroup is WANAGL, and we meet every Monday, Wednesday, and Friday at Noon at Church of Christ at 554 Newport Ave, Bend. My sobriety date is September 11, 2000. I do not do this alone; therefore, I have a sponsor and a bunch of Sponsees that I treasure.

I am the PI (Public Information) Committee Chair for District 5. Before I get started, I want to thank everyone who continues to help this member succeed-You know who you are. Teamwork makes the dream work. Most importantly, I want to thank my committee members: for all your hard service work. Its obvious that you are the backbone of this committee, and I am truly GRATEFUL. So, thank you, to Candace, Jeanette, Jennifer, Dena, Teddie, Hillary, Betsy, Fred, and Mark.

Our Public Information (PI) Committee is just a hopping and we executed our fourth committee meeting on April 2, 2022, from 9:00am to 12pm at the Downtown Bend Library in the Brooks Room. Seven members including myself attended the meeting which I am truly grateful for. PI consists of 9 committee members, and, AGAIN, I want to shout out a **BIG** "Thank You" to my members for wanting to help reach out to someone like us in the public -that one person- that might not know that there is a solution and a way out of his or her misery. COVID has wreaked havoc on our country and getting AA Information out to the public is paramount. See some of the Highlights of our Business Meeting as follows:

1. Im keeping a close eye on the PI Committee Budget as for it tells me a impressive story that my committee is getting the AA literature out to the suffering alcoholic. How do I know, you ask? The Literature category is allocated \$1200, and the members have delivered approximately \$838 worth of the AA message to the public already and its only April. How exciting!!

2. Great news-One of my committee members, Mark, went back to some of his Little Free Libraries to find the Big Books and Grapevines were gone. PI has planted a seed in at least one person's life and that makes this PI Committee Chair cheerful. Thank you Mark for your service work. Hey District 5-my members are thinking about another round of AA literature to all the surrounding Little Free Libraries, again. It was tabled for next months agenda.
3. My members are kicking butt on the Contact Lists. Brochures are getting delivered, racks are being ordered, another round of labels have been ordered and delivered, Spanish and English Big Books are on order, Spanish blue PI cards are in the works, and some members are done and handed in their changes to me to update the infamous Contact List. Woot Woot.
4. Brochure racks are on order but Fred can not get them purchased any cheaper so I will order them off Amazon. The racks are not available through Central Office-only the large racks for \$25 are available.
5. PI is creating a new AA flyer to be posted around Central Oregon area where the public is able to tear off the tab at the bottom of the flyer that has the hotline number, the aa meeting website and PI email address.
6. A motion was passed to vote on a process next biz meeting on how to get racks and brochures out to all the meetings in central Oregon.
7. We are looking for a tech-savy member who is able to learn E-Blast which is a system that Oregon Area 58 is learning to do. I will hook this member up with Nick, OR area 58, PI, south.
8. Excited to follow up again with the GSR, Mario, from New Horizons, who is looking into who is making the PI Blue Cards in Spanish.
9. Our next Committee meeting is 5/7/22.

Lastly and most importantly, thank you for this opportunity to be of service to D5.

I can be reached at 315.723.8867 or d5aa.pic@gmail.com.

Artha

PI Committee Chair

Website: John S.

Nothing to report.

GSR Reports

We Are Not A Glum Lot (Charles K, GSR)

My name is Charles, and I'm an alcoholic. My home group is We Are Not a Glum Lot. We meet MWF at Noon, 554 Newport Avenue, Bend.

At our recent mini meetings, we have addressed the Budget for District 5, and we are now changing our 7th tradition pie chart for contributions. District 5 should receive a bigger slice of yummy pie in 2022.

At our quarterly Business Meeting on Monday, April 4, we heard from Rob L, Treatment Facilities chair for District 5. As a result, we voted to create a new service position, Treatment Liaison, and we will fill that position and work with Rob's committee going forward.

Both in our January and in our April quarterly meetings, we had a motion to change our Business Meetings to monthly. Both votes came down to a one vote margin; however, as of this month, we are beginning monthly business meetings——mostly in an effort to address all the issues that have been coming up, and overwhelming our quarterly meeting's agendas.

In April, we discussed having our DCM visit our business meeting and explain to attendees just what a "group inventory" is, and how it is conducted. Hopefully, we will then take our group inventory this year, if that is our group conscience.

Finally, we are in the process of changing our pattern of having the Treasurer collect the 7th tradition at every meeting——maybe switch to a lockbox with the day's Secretary collecting instead.

In Service,
Charles K, GSR

Weathering the Storm (Brandon, GSR)

April 2022 "Weathering The Storm" Group GSR Report My name is Brandon and I'm an Alcoholic. My home group is "Weathering The Storm." Our Group meets at Miller's Landing, Monday – Friday at 7:00am. We had our monthly business meeting on Friday, April 1st, as scheduled on the first Friday of every month. Pertinent topics discussed included: 1. Service Positions: a. Filled Grapevine Rep, Literature Rep and Intergroup Rep positions b. Open position for a CTF Liaison remains 2. Contributions Breakdown: a. Central OR Intergroup: 50% b. GSO: 30% c. District 5: 20% d. We are open to and interested in hearing what other area Groups' contribution breakdowns are. As a group we are fully self-supporting, and therefore at this time we do not have any additional information to report.

In Service,
Brandon C. GSR "Weather The Storm"

Tuesday Night AA (Jake M, GSR)

My name is Jake and I am an Alcoholic.

My home group is Tuesday Night AA. Our group meets Tuesday nights at 7pm at Bend Church of the Nazarene on 27 th . We are an open, one hour discussion meeting most weeks. On the

first

Tuesday of every month we have a speaker meeting. We are currently seeing roughly 15-30 people at our meetings. To be honest I haven't counted but it seems like numbers are, generally speaking, going back up a bit now that the mask mandate has been lifted.

Nothing else has really changed so I have nothing else to report this month.

In grateful service,
Jake M, GSR
Tuesday Night AA

The Firing Line (Amanda B, GSR)

The Firing Line Group of Alcoholics Anonymous meets every Monday night at 7:30pm on the Zoom platform. We want to get back to in-person meetings. We've reached out to a few churches and facilities this month, but haven't found a good fit. We are a Big Book Study except for the last Monday of the Month which is a speaker meeting. Attendance has been a steady 10 people, maybe a slight dip since in-person meetings resumed. We usually see a lot more at our monthly speaker meeting. April speaker meeting will be on Monday, Apr. 25 with Mike S. from New Horizons. There will be a short presentation on Tradition 4 as well. Everyone is invited to attend.

In love and service,
Amanda

Redmond Early Risers (Pete, AGSR)

Hello Friends,

My name is Kimber J and I am a grateful alcoholic. I am the GSR for Redmond Early Risers. We meet at Zion Lutheran Church in Redmond Oregon Monday -Friday at 7:00am-8:00am. We have our monthly group conscience on the 1st Tuesday of each month. We are continuing with splitting contributions 3-ways (30/30/40) to District, Intergroup, and GSO. We voted to support the motion for increasing the budget to \$3400.00 to send literature into the 3 different correctional facilities twice this year. We also voted to no longer have a treat person for birthdays as we felt the groups funds should be for supporting other causes other than birthday treats, candles and cards. We are still going to have coffee. We also voted as a group to let the Area Delegate know our desire to keep the first 164 pages of the Big Book as written, but adding footnotes may be acceptable. We elected Pete L as our new AGSR.

That is all for now.

Thank you for letting me be of service,
Kimber J

Steps to Sobriety (Todd H, GSR)

Hello District 5,

The Steps to Sobriety group is still hosting hybrid meetings at least during the 5 30 pm times. The Tuesday night awol meeting @ 5 30 is still working it's way thru the 12 Steps come on by

if your board on Tuesday nights. (One more month).

The Steps to Sobriety group is doing a group inventory it is currently scheduled for the second Sunday in May, 1:30. On a personal note this will be my fifth different group for me to be part of a "group" inventory in my sobriety and everyone has been interesting in its own way. Thanks for my sobriety.

Todd H

Gsr

Steps to Sobriety

New Horizons (Mario H, GSR)

My name is Mario and I am an Alcoholic. My group is New Horizons. Our group meets Monday - Thursday at noon at TEC (Trinity Episcopal Church) 469 NW Wall St, Bend, Oregon.

It has been a great month! We finally went back to in-person meetings, we are meeting Monday to Thursday at noon at the TEC (Trinity Episcopal Church). The meetings are as follows: Monday 11 step study, Tuesday Big Book study, Wednesday Speaker meeting, and Thursday Beginners meeting. On April 5th we had our business meeting where we voted to change our contributions to 50% District 5 and 50% GSO. On April 1st we had a special meeting, where members made presentations about different General Service Conference agenda items and members had the opportunity to give their opinion and comments. We took notes and prepared a report that was sent to our Area 58 Delegate. (Wonderful experience). We believe that activities outside our room are vital for the health of our group and on March 26th we had our Riley Ranch Walk where the group had a great time .

For more information regarding our meetings, updates, and upcoming events, visit our website: NewHorizonsGroupAA.com.

Yours in Service,

Mario H

New Horizons Group GSR

Rising In Recovery (Shannon M, GSR)

Shannon M alcoholic

We meet 5 days a week (7:00 to 8:00am) with a different format everyday. Big Book, 12 x 12, As Bill Sees It, Daily Reflection, and speaker. We have been growing at an astronomical rate and are going through some significant growing pains. We started our group inventory last month and have plans to keep meeting for the next few months to get it all done. Our biggest issues are the lack of people wanting to be of service AND safety in this online format. We are finding that we cannot try and make an online meeting "like" and in person meeting. Long and hard lessons.....but I hope well worth it.

Thank you for your time,

(Motion to extend meeting 15 minutes made and passed).

Attitude Adjustment (Frank W, GSR)

Nothing new at Attitude Adjustment. Same meeting schedule 7:00 AM TEC M-F Hybrid. Attendance is consistent, 20-25 at every Mtg and we have members that are active in service at all levels.

Tumalo Group (Towner M, GSR)

My name is Towner and Im an alcoholic. My home group is the Tumalo group Our Group meets Mondays at 6pm and Fridays at 7pm at the white church in Tumalo

We recently had our quarterly business meeting on April 1 st . The only piece if business I have to report is that we created a new cooperation with treatment facilities service position and that position is now held by Heidi. Other than that nothing has changed. WE have no safety concerns or group inventories to report at this time

In service

Towner M

GSR Tumalo group

Men's Book Study (Carmack, GSR)

my name is Carmack Mc. I'm an alcoholic. My home group is thursday night mens book study. our group meets thursday nights at 7:00 First presbyterian church

we are still doing Hybrid meetings for those that do not feel safe at in person meetings

In service

Carmack mc

GSR

thursday mens book study

WFS Group (Brenna L, GSR)

nothing new to report

Primary Purpose (Derek, GSR)

At this time there is nothing new to report from Primary Purpose.

Redmond Rebels (John K, GSR)

My name is John K. and I'm Alcoholic. My home group is Redmond Rebels. Our group meets every Monday & Thursday at Noon, at Church of God Seventh Day, 205 NW 4 th Street Redmond Oregon. We are a hybrid, on phone 855-852-5852, or in person. One block North of the Alano Club in Redmond. We have our normal business meeting after the meeting on 1 st Monday every Month. We are very excited as a group to see more, new to the program people, coming to our meetings lately.

In Service

Liaison Reports

Intergroup: Vacant

Alanon: Vacant

YPAA: Vacant

New Business

Motion made by Todd H that starting in May 2022 the District switch to a hybrid meeting. Second by Frank W. (Discussion to table motion and put in minutes as not all GSR's present. Brenna and Frank say equipment is available). **Motion tabled.**

Closing Announcements / Questions

- Open Service Positions: *Interim positions to 2022 rotation OR full until the 2024 rotation:* Access, Grapevine/La Vina, Literature

Motion to adjourn: Mario H
Motion Seconded: Carmack
Motion passed.

Meeting was closed with the Declaration of Unity at 5:45pm.

[GSR report ideas for District report \(1\) \(2\).pdf](#)

[Sample GSR Report to your Group \(1\) \(1\).pdf](#)

[Service Resume Ideas: Service Resume for DISTRICTS \(5\).pdf](#)

GSR Pamphlet: [P-19 - GSO General Service Representative](#)